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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region

  

放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄)

 

根據《商標條例》(第 559章)第 56條及《商標規則》(第 559章附屬法例)第 56條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER)

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered.

[111] 註冊編號: 
Trade Mark No.: 

300453339

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

Strellson AG
Sonnenwiesenstraβe 21, 8280 Kreuzlingen
SWITZERLAND

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

Oldham, Li & Nie, Solicitors
503, St. George's Building, 2 Ice House Street, 
Central,
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

8,16,18,20,21,24,27

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

07-07-2005 

22-02-2022

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:
類別 Class 16
rosaries;
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類別 Class 21
food cooling devices containing heat exchange fluids, for household purposes;

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:
類別 Class 8
can openers (non-electric), cutlery, implements for decanting liquids (hand tools), 
flat irons (non-electric), hand implements for hair curling (non-electric), ice picks, 
knife steels, knives, manicure sets (electric), mortars for pounding, nail clippers 
(electric or non-electric), nail files, nutcrackers (not of precious metal), oyster 
openers, pincers, razor blades, razor strops, razors (electric or non-electric), 
scissors, shaving cases, silver plate (knives, forks and spoons), spoons, sugar tongs, 
table cutlery (knives, forks and spoons), table forks, vegetable knives, vegetable 
shredders, vegetable slicers.

類別 Class 16
document files (stationery); albums; announcement cards (stationery); cabinets for 
stationery (office requisites); paintings (pictures) framed or unframed; paper sheets 
(stationery); pencils; pencil sharpeners; pencil sharpening machines; pads 
(stationery); paperweights; letter trays; writing paper; pamphlets; books; bookends; 
office requisites, except furniture; printed matter; penholders; fountain pens; 
greeting cards; envelopes (stationery); folders for papers; passport holders; hat 
boxes of cardboard; calendars; coasters of paper; charts; cardboard; lithographic 
works of art; bookmarkers; office perforators; punches (office requisites); magazines 
(periodicals); paper knives (cutters) (office requisites); scrapers (erasers) for 
offices; pencil leads; pencil lead holders; note books; wrapping paper; stationery; 
face towels of paper; towels of paper; table napkins of paper; handkerchiefs of paper; 
conical paper bags; photographs; photo-engravings; paintbrushes; posters; portraits; 
postcards; prospectuses; rubber erasers; boxes of cardboard or paper; signboards of 
paper or cardboard; patterns for dressmaking; pen cases; inkstands; writing 
instruments; writing or drawing books; writing cases (stationery); writing materials; 
place mats of paper; table cloths of paper; table linen of paper; table mats of paper; 
cardboard articles; drawing materials; drawing pads; drawing boards; drawing sets; 
drawing instruments; graphic prints; periodicals; newspapers; cigar bands.

類別 Class 18
attaché cases, backpacks, bags for campers, bags (envelopes, pouches) of leather, for 
packaging; beach bags, boxes of leather or leather board, boxes of vulcanised fibre, 
briefcases, canes, card cases (notecases), cases (of leather or leatherboard), casings 
(of leather, for springs), chain mesh purses (not of precious metal), furskins, 
leather trimmings for furniture, game bags (hunting accessory), garment bags for 
travel, handbags, haversacks, key cases (leatherware), kid, net bags for shopping, 
parasols, pocket wallets, purses, school satchels, shopping bags, suitcases, tool bags 
of leather (empty), travelling bags, travelling trunks, umbrella covers, umbrellas, 
valises, vanity cases (not fitted), wheeled shopping bags.

類別 Class 20
beds; library shelves; office furniture; cases of wood or plastic; coatstands; bins, 
not of metal; high chairs for babies; cushions; coat hangers; chests of drawers; 
wickerwork; easy chair; air mattresses, not for medical purposes; mattresses; 
furniture; racks; umbrella stands; sleeping bags for camping; jewellery cases/caskets, 
not of precious metal; cupboards; desks; trolleys; armchairs; sofas; mirrors; chairs; 
tables; showcases; curtain rings; curtain rails; curtain rods; newspaper display 
stands, indoor window blinds (shades ) (furniture); blinds (slatted indoor), pulleys 
of plastic for blinds, woven timber blinds (furniture).
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類別 Class 21
baskets, for domestic use, not of precious metal; beaters, non-electric; heat 
insulated containers for beverages; blenders, non-electric, for household purposes; 
boot jacks; bottle gourds; bottle openers; bottles; refrigerating bottles; bowls 
(basins); glass bowls; boxes of glass; brush goods; dishwashing brushes; brushes for 
cleaning tanks and containers; buckets; busts of china, terra-cotta or glass; butter 
dishes; butter-dish covers; buttonhooks; cake molds; candelabra (candlesticks), not of 
precious metal; candle extinguishers, not of precious metal; candlesticks, not of 
precious metal; carboys; cauldrons; ceramics for household purposes; cheese-dish 
covers; china ornaments; chopsticks; rags (cloth) for cleaning; cleaning instruments 
(hand-operated); clothes racks (for drying); clothes-pegs; clothes-pins; coasters, not 
of paper and other than table linen; cocktail stirrers; coffee filters, non-electric; 
coffee grinders, hand-operated; coffee services, not of precious metal; coffeepots, 
non-electric, not of precious metal; comb cases; combs; cookery molds; cookie 
(biscuit) cutters; cookie jars; cooking pot sets; cooking pots; cooking utensils, non-
electric; portable coolers; corkscrews; cosmetic utensils; covers for dishes; 
crockery; cruet stands for oil and vinegar, not of precious metal; cruets, not of 
precious metal; crumb trays; crystal (glassware); cups of paper or plastic; cups, not 
of precious metal; cutting boards for the kitchen; decanters; demijohns; dishes, not 
of precious metal; door-handles of porcelain; drinking glasses; drinking vessels; 
earthenware; egg cups, not of precious metal; enamelled glass; epergnes, not of 
precious metal; flasks, not of precious metal; flower-pot covers, not of paper; fruit 
cups; fruit presses, non-electric, for household purposes; glass (receptacles); 
painted glassware; gloves for household purposes; graters (household utensils); grill 
supports; grills (cooking utensils); holders for flowers and plants (flower 
arranging); hot pots (not electrically heated); ice buckets; ice cube molds; ice 
pails; isothermic bags; glass jars (carboys); jugs, not of precious metal; kettles, 
non-electric; kitchen containers, not of precious metal; kitchen utensils, not of 
precious metal; knife rests for the table; knobs of porcelain; lazy susans; liqueur 
sets; lunch boxes; mills for domestic purposes, hand-operated; mixers, manual 
(cocktail shakers); mixing spoons (kitchen utensils); mosaics of glass, not for 
building; napkin holders, not of precious metal; napkin rings, not of precious metal; 
noodle machines (hand-operated); paper plates; pastry cutters; pepper mills, hand-
operated; pepper pots, not of precious metal; perfume sprayers; fitted picnic baskets 
(including dishes); pie servers; piggy banks, not of metal; pitchers, not of precious 
metal; porcelain ware; pot lids; pots; pots, not of precious metal; powder compacts, 
not of precious metal; powder puffs; trouser presses; pressure cookers (autoclaves), 
non-electric; rolling pins (domestic); salad bowls not of precious metal; salt cellars 
not of precious metal; salt shakers, not of precious metal; saucers, not of precious 
metal; scoops (tableware); services (tableware), not of precious metal; shakers; 
shaving brushes; shirt stretchers; shoe brushes; shoe trees (stretchers); signboards 
of porcelain or glass; siphons for carbonated water; smoke absorbers for household 
purposes; soap boxes; soup bowls, not of precious metal; spatulas (kitchen utensils); 
spice sets; sponge holders; sponges for household purposes; basting spoons, for 
kitchen use; statues of porcelain, terra-cotta or glass; statuettes of porcelain, 
terra-cotta or glass; stew-pans; strainers for household purposes; strainers, not of 
precious metal; stretchers for clothing; sugar bowls, not of precious metal; table 
plates, not of precious metal; tableware (other than knives, forks and spoons) not of 
precious metal; tart scoops; tea balls, not of precious metal; tea caddies, not of 
precious metal; tea services, not of precious metal; tea-pots, not of precious metal; 
thermally insulated containers for food; tie presses; toilet brushes; toilet paper 
holders; toilet sponges; toilet utensils; toothbrushes; toothbrushes, electric; trays 
for domestic purposes, not of precious metal; trivets (table utensils); trouser 
stretchers; utensils for household purposes, not of precious metal; fitted vanity 
cases; vases, not of precious metal; vegetable dishes; vessels of metal for making 
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ices and iced drinks; waffle irons, non-electric; watering cans; wax-polishing 
appliances, non-electric, for shoes; whisks, non-electric, for household purposes; 
works of art, of porcelain, terra-cotta or glass.

類別 Class 24
adhesive fabric for application by heat, bath linen (except clothing), bed blankets, 
bed clothes, bed covers, bed linen, buckram, cloth, cotton fabrics, curtain holders of 
textile material, curtains of textile or plastic, door curtains, elastic woven 
material, traced cloth for embroidery, fabric, fabric for boots and shoes, fabric of 
imitation animal skins, face towels of textile, loose covers for furniture, gummed 
cloth (other than for stationery), handkerchiefs of textile, hemp fabric, household 
linen, knitted fabric, linings (textile), napkins of cloth, for removing make-up, 
textile material, place mats (not of paper), mattress covers, table napkins of 
textile, net curtains, non-woven textile fabrics, oilcloth (for use as tablecloths), 
pillow shams, plastic material (substitute for fabrics), table runners, serviettes of 
textile, sheets (textile), silk (cloth), sleeping bags (sheeting), table cloths (not 
of paper), table linen (not of paper), taffeta (cloth), tapestry (wall hangings) of 
textile, towels of textile, travelling rugs (lap robes), tulle, upholstery fabrics, 
velvet, woolen cloth, woolen fabric, washing mitts.

類別 Class 27
artificial turf; bath mats; carpet underlay; carpets; floor coverings; door mats; 
gymnasium mats; gymnastic mats; linoleum; mats; non-slip mats; reed mats; rugs; 
tapestry (wall hangings), not of textile; vinyl floor coverings; wall hangings, not of 
textile; wallpaper.

 
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

302020508

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

XtremeMac S.à r.l.
2, rue d'Arlon, L-8399 Windhof
LUXEMBOURG

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

Deacons
5th Floor
Alexandra House, Central
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

31-08-2011 

21-02-2020

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:
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類別 Class 9
(1) Consumer electronic products other than hand-held digital electronic devices, 
portable multimedia players, digital audio players and recorders, MP3 players, 
personal digital assistants (PDAs), DVD players and recorders, computer game consoles 
for use with an external display screen or monitor, digital cameras and mobile phones, 
televisions, satellite dish receivers, home and automobile stereo systems and hard 
drives for hand-held digital electronic devices, portable multimedia players, digital 
audio players and recorders, MP3 players, personal digital assistants (PDAs), DVD 
players and recorders, computer game consoles for use with an external display screen 
or monitor, digital cameras and mobile phones, televisions, satellite dish receivers, 
home and automobile stereo systems and hard drives, namely, electronic docking 
connectors, stands, cradles, and docking stations; (2) mechanical products for hand-
held digital electronic devices, portable multimedia players, digital audio players 
and recorders, MP3 players, personal digital assistants (PDAs), DVD players and 
recorders, computer game consoles for use with an external display screen or monitor, 
digital cameras and mobile phones, laptop computers, televisions, satellite dish 
receivers, home and automobile stereo systems and hard drives, namely, electronic 
docking connectors, stands, cradles, and docking stations; (3) consumer electronic 
products and accessories for laptop computers.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:
類別 Class 9
Consumer electronic products, namely, hand-held digital electronic devices, portable 
multimedia players, digital audio players and recorders, MP3 players, personal digital 
assistants (PDAs), DVD players and recorders, computer game consoles for use with an 
external display screen or monitor, digital cameras and mobile phones, televisions, 
satellite dish receivers, home and automobile stereo systems and hard drives and 
accessories for hand-held digital electronic devices, portable multimedia players, 
digital audio players and recorders, MP3 players, personal digital assistants (PDAs), 
DVD players and recorders, computer game consoles for use with an external display 
screen or monitor, digital cameras and mobile phones, televisions, satellite dish 
receivers, home and automobile stereo systems and hard drives, namely, electronic 
docking connectors, stands, cradles, and docking stations; batteries and battery 
packs; battery chargers; travel charging kits comprising electric charging cables and 
adapters; electrical connectors, wires, cables, adapters, and USB (universal serial 
bus) hardware; High Density Multimedia Interface (HDMI) apparatus, namely, ports, 
cables and switches; wired and wireless remote controls for automobile and home audio 
devices; remote control transmitter for radio-controlled devices; stereo amplifiers 
and speaker base stations; audio systems comprising audio speakers, recorders, clocks 
and audio-video receivers; protective sleeves, screen protectors, storage cases, bags 
and carrying cases, all specifically adapted for hand-held digital electronic devices, 
portable multimedia players, digital audio players, and mobile phones; attachment 
devices, namely, holders, straps, armbands, lanyards, and belt clips specially adapted 
for hand-held digital electronic devices, portable multimedia players, digital audio 
players, and mobile phones.

 
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

302228959
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[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

不適用

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

蘇寧易購集團股份有限公司 (SUNING.COM GROUP CO., 
LTD.)
中國內地

江蘇省南京市山西路 8 號金山大廈 1-5 層

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

金杜律师事务所

香港

中環皇后大道中 15 號

置地廣場告羅士打大廈 13 樓

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9,35,37

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

20-04-2012 

24-02-2022

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:
類別 Class 7
印刷機，升降設備，發電機，製食品用電動機械，電動製飲料機，包裝機，洗衣機，家用電動攪拌機，熨衣機，電控

拉窗簾裝置，切草機，印刷機器，紡織工業用機器，模壓加工機器，清潔用吸塵裝置，非手動的手持工具，泵，壓縮

機，廚房用電動機器。

類別 Class 11
烹調器，龍頭，衛生器械和設備，水淨化設備和機器，氣體打火機，冰箱，空氣調節設備，電炊具，照明器械及裝置

，空氣淨化裝置和機器，壁爐，冷凍設備和機器，頭髮用吹風機，電加熱裝置，散熱器(供暖)，裝飾噴泉，沐浴器，

電散熱器，空氣淨化用殺菌燈，微波爐(廚房用具)。

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:
類別 Class 9
照相機(攝影)，電子防盜裝置，眼鏡，電池，電腦，影印機，資料處理設備，DVD 播放機，手提電話，電視機，電子

公告牌，考勤鐘(時間記錄裝置)，測量器械和儀器，望遠鏡，視頻顯示幕，個人用防事故裝置，報警器，驗鈔機，自

動售票機，商品電子標籤。

類別 Class 35
廣告，替他人推銷，商業管理和組織諮詢，為零售目的在通訊媒體上展示商品，貨物展出，組織商業或廣告展覽，飯

店商業管理，辦公機器和設備出租，替他人採購(替其他企業購買商品或服務)，會計，廣告代理，人事管理諮詢，商

業企業遷移，自動售貨機出租，為消費者提供商業資訊和建議(消費者建議機構)，在電腦檔案中進行資料檢索(替他人
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)，進出口代理，尋找贊助，電腦網路上的線上廣告。

類別 Class 37
建築，室內裝潢，電器設備的安裝與修理，機械安裝、保養和修理，照相器材修理，乾洗，空調設備的安裝與修理，

冷凍設備的安裝與修理，車輛保養和修理，辦公機器和設備的安裝、保養和維修，建築施工監督，消毒，工廠建造，

倉庫建築和修理，管道鋪設和維護，加熱設備安裝和修理，電腦硬體安裝、維護和修理，傢俱製造(修理)，消除電子

設備的干擾，電話安裝和修理。

 
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

302231234

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

PRINTEMPS
102, rue de Provence,
75009 Paris,
FRANCE

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

Wilkinson & Grist
6th Floor, Prince's Building,
Chater Road, Central,
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

3,9,14,16,18,21,25,35

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

23-04-2012 

22-02-2022

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:
類別 Class 8
Knives, non-electric, forks and spoons (tableware), non-electric can openers, graving 
tools, nutcrackers, not of precious metal, hand implements, all being non-electric, 
apparatus for curling the hair, hair clippers for personal use, shears, scissors, 
vegetable slicers, nail clippers (electric or non-electric), depilation appliances, 
electric or non-electric, hair removing tweezers, cases for razors, hollowing bits 
(parts of hand tools), curling tongs, goffering irons, ice picks, vegetable choppers, 
meat choppers (hand tools),oyster openers, hand tools for gardening (hand operated), 
razor blades, levers, files, nail files (electric), manicure sets, electric, manicure 
sets, shaving cases, pedicure sets, strippers, sugar tongs, tongs, razors, electric or 
non-electric, non-electric flat irons; electric irons.

類別 Class 20
Furniture, showcases (furniture), picture frames, display boards, decorations of 
plastic for foodstuffs, kennels and beds for household pets, pharmacy cabinets, works 
of art of wood, wax, of plaster or plastic, playpens, cots, straws for drinking, 
letterboxes, not of metal or masonry, boxes, chests, bins of wood or plastic, corks 
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for bottles, bottle racks, bottle closures, not of metal, office furniture, 
highchairs, easy chairs, coat hangers, clothes hangers, toy chests, trays not of 
metal, bedding (except linen), sleeping bags for camping, cushions, fixed-unit towel 
dispensers, not of metal, cabinet work, placards of wood or plastic, staircases of 
wood or plastics, jewelry cases [caskets], not of precious metal, plastic packing 
containers, signboards of wood or plastics, garment covers (storage), flower-stands 
(furniture), newspaper display stands, mannequins, mobiles (decoration), school 
furniture, inflatable advertising articles, baskets (not of metal), umbrella stands, 
furniture screens, non-metallic number plates, magazine racks, coatstands, display 
stands, seats, keyboards for hanging keys, funeral urns.

類別 Class 27
Carpets, rugs, mats and matting, linoleum and other materials for covering existing 
floors; wall hangings (non-textile).

類別 Class 28
Games, toys, game cards, gymnastic and sporting articles (except clothing, footwear 
and mats), toys for pets, ornaments for Christmas trees (except illumination articles 
and confectionery); amusement apparatus adapted for use with television receivers 
only; apparatus for games adapted for use with television receivers only.

類別 Class 29
Meat, fish, poultry and game, meat extracts, preserved, frozen, dried and cooked 
fruits and vegetables, jellies, jams, compotes, eggs, milk and milk products, edible 
oils and fats, milk beverages, milk predominating, broth, charcuterie, frosted fruits, 
croquettes, crustaceans, not live, cheese, mussels, not live, preparations for making 
soup, soups, salted meats, yoghurt, prepared or cooked dishes based on vegetables, 
meat or fish.

類別 Class 30
Coffee, tea, cocoa, sugar, rice, tapioca, sago, artificial coffee; flour and 
preparations made from cereals, bread, pastry and confectionery, yeast, mustard, 
vinegars, sauces (condiments), spices, ice, seaweed (condiment), edible ices, food 
pastes, confectionery for decorating Christmas trees, flavorings, other than essential 
oils, seasonings, cookies, cocoa-based beverages, coffee-based beverages, beverages 
based on chocolate, cereal flakes, chocolate, condiments, edible decorations for 
cakes, farinaceous foods, royal jelly for human consumption (not for medical 
purposes), chewing gum, not for medical purposes, infusions, not medicinal, honey, 
sandwiches, prepared (or cooked) meals based on pasta, food pastes, rice or cereals; 
herbs (preserved).

類別 Class 32
Beers; mineral and aerated waters and other non-alcoholic drinks; fruit drinks and 
fruits juices; syrups and other preparations for making beverages.

類別 Class 33
Alcoholic beverages (except beers).

類別 Class 34
Smokers' articles not of precious metals, matches, match boxes, not of precious metal, 
cigar and cigarette boxes, not of precious metals, lighters for smokers, ashtrays, not 
of precious metal, for smokers, cigar cutters, cigarette and cigar cases (not of 
precious metal), tobacco pipes, tobacco jars (not of precious metal).

類別 Class 41
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Education; providing of training; sporting and cultural activities; arranging and 
conducting of colloquiums, organization of sports competitions, organisation of 
competitions (education and entertainment), arranging and conducting conferences, 
seminars and congresses, discothèque services, entertainment information, radio 
entertainment, television entertainment, teaching, provision of sports facilities, 
provision of cinema facilities, organisation of exhibitions with educational or 
cultural purposes, film production, lending libraries, publication of books, rental of 
audio apparatus, rental of video tapes, the provision of leisure facilities, 
organisation of lotteries, providing museum facilities for presentations or 
exhibitions, music halls, orchestra, arranging of live performances (reservation of 
theatre tickets), arranging and conducting workshops (training), publication of texts 
(other than publicity texts), theatre productions.

類別 Class 42
Scientific and industrial research services, computer programming, maintenance of 
computer software, consultancy in the field of computer hardware.

類別 Class 43
Services for providing food and drink; bars; café-restaurants; cafeterias; snack-bars: 
self-service restaurants, hotel services, hotel reservations, bars, holiday camps 
services (accommodation), canteens; restaurant and hospitality (food and drink).

類別 Class 44
Hygienic and beauty care for human beings and animals, beauty salons and hairdressing 
salons.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:
類別 Class 3
Bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use; cleaning, polishing, 
scouring and abrasive preparations; soaps; perfumery, essential oils, cosmetics, hair 
lotions; dentifrices.

類別 Class 9
Nautical apparatus and instruments, weighing apparatus and instruments; apparatus for 
recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or image; magnetic recording 
carriers, gramophone records, calculating machines, equipment for processing 
information, computers, electronic diaries, enlarging apparatus, smart cards, cards 
with microprocessors, magnetic cards, identity cards, magnetic, video game cartridges, 
motion picture apparatus, cinematographic film (exposed), printed circuits, integrated 
circuits, computer keyboards, blinkers (signalling lights), bar code readers, diving 
suits, control panels (electricity), switches, compact discs (audio-video), optical 
compact discs, compasses (measuring instruments), thread counters, revolution 
counters, meters, connectors, contact lenses, heat regulating apparatus, plugs, 
electronic pens (visual display unit), shutter releases (photograpy), detectors, slide 
projectors, dictation machines, circuit breakers, optical disks, floppy-disks, 
magnetic data media, optical data media, metering apparatus, photography screens, 
projection screens, video displays, batteries, electric, electric batteries, 
transmitting sets (telecommunication), transmitters of electronic signals, time 
registering apparatus, distance recording apparatus, sound recording equipment, sound 
recording carriers, tape-recorders, audiovisual teaching apparatus, luminous signs, 
mechanical signs, eyewear cases, containers for contact lenses, fire-extinguishing 
apparatus, light conducting filaments (optical fibres), films, exposed, electric 
wires, telephone wires, flash-lights (photography), fuses, loudspeakers, printers for 
use with computer, indicators (electricity), quantity indicators, temperature 
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indicators, speed indicators, apparatus for data processing, intercommunication 
apparatus, interfaces (for computers), switches, peepholes (magnifying lenses) for 
doors, binoculars, optical lamps, magic lanterns, readers (data processing equipment), 
cassette players, compact disc players, optical character readers, contact lenses, 
computer software (recorded programs), spotting scopes, magnifying glasses (optics), 
optical goods, sunglasses, word-processing machines, video recorders, microphones, 
microprocessors, microscopes, time switches, automatic, navigational instruments, 
lenses (optics), peripheral devices for computers, periscopes, letter scales, 
photocopiers, photographic apparatus, stands for photographic apparatus, time clocks, 
central processing units, projection apparatus, radar apparatus, radio sets, audio and 
video receivers, rulers (measuring instruments), light dimmers [regulators], electric, 
telephone answering machines, sirens, sonars, bells (warning devices), mouse (data 
processing equipment), facsimile machines, telephone apparatus, telescopes, television 
apparatus, thermostats, electronic pocket translaters; egg timers (sand glasses).

類別 Class 14
Precious metals and their alloys, jewellery, jewellory, precious stones, horological 
and chronometric instruments, works of art of precious metal, boxes, cases and boxes 
of precious metal, earrings, buckles of precious metal, bracelets (jewellery), 
brooches (jewellery), sundials, chains (jewellery), paste jewellery, chronographs for 
use as watches, chronometers, novelty key rings, necklaces (jewellery), tie pins, pins 
(jewellery), clocks, badges of precious metal, cuff links, medals, watches, watch 
straps, gold and silver ware, other than cutlery, forks and spoons, ornaments 
(jewellery), pendulums (clock and watch making), alarm clocks.

類別 Class 16
Adhesive tapes for stationery and household purposes, posters, staples for offices, 
albums, almanacs, watercolours (paintings), writing slates, engraved works of art, 
lithographic works of art, atlases, stickers (stationery), bibs of paper, loose-leaf 
binders, mats for beer glasses, tickets, pads (stationery), boxes of paper or 
cardboard, pamphlets, paintbrushes, blotters, seals (stamps), paper coffee filters, 
calendars, tracing patterns, note books, cards, greeting cards, cardboard articles, 
catalogues, tags for index cards, files (office requisites), glue for stationery or 
household purposes, confetti, letter trays, covers (stationery), writing chalk, 
decalcomanias, tissues of paper for removing make-up, drawing instruments, graphic 
prints, adhesive tape dispensers (office requisites), jackets for papers, document 
files (stationery), flags (of paper), electric or non-electric typewriters, inkstands, 
writing instruments, rubber erasers, erasing products, elastic bands for offices, 
paper for packaging, ink, inkwells, signboards of paper or cardboard, envelopes 
(stationery), towels of paper, labels, not of textile, announcement cards 
(stationery), flags of paper, sheets (stationery), plastic bubble packs for wrapping 
or packaging, index cards (stationery), printed forms, school supplies (stationery), 
terrestrial globes, graphic representations, engravings, toilet paper, images, printed 
matter, newspapers, writing paper, table linen (of paper), lithographs, books, 
bookmarkers, booklets, handbooks (manuals), bags for microwave cooking, embroidery 
designs (patterns), handkerchiefs of paper, stationery, paper, paperweights, modelling 
paste, house painters' rollers, framed or unframed paintings (pictures), plastic film 
for wrapping, office perforators, photographs, paintbrushes, prints (engravings), 
drawing boards, plans, boxes for pens, holders for cheque books, pencils, pencil 
holders, penholders, portraits, postcards, prospectuses, printed publications, drawing 
pins, ledgers (books), drawing rulers, book bindings, indexes, magazines 
(periodicals), curtains of paper, tablemats of paper, sacks, bags (envelopes, pouches) 
of paper or plastic, for packaging, bookends, bookmarkers, writing pads, blinds of 
paper, pens, pencil sharpeners, inking pads, stamps (seals), postage stamps, 
transparencies (stationery).
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類別 Class 18
Trunks and travelling bags, umbrellas, parasols and walking sticks, whips, harness and 
saddlery, collars and leashes for animals, boxes of leather or leather board, pouches, 
shooting sticks, school bags, card holders (wallets), hat boxes of leather, key cases 
(leatherwear), vanity cases (not fitted), briefcases, school bags, net bags for 
shopping, covers for animals, suit cases, purses (not of precious metal), sun shades, 
wallets, sling bags for carrying infants, rucksacks, backpacks, handbags, beach bags, 
travelling bags, bags (envelopes, pouches) of leather, for packaging, garment bags for 
travel, briefcases,travelling sets (leatherware); purses of precious metal.

類別 Class 21
Kitchen utensils and containers, non-electric, (not of precious metal or coated 
therewith), combs, brushes (except paint brushes), glassware, porcelain and 
earthenware not included in other classes, watering devices, works of art of 
porcelain, of terracotta or glass, plates not of precious metal, pressure cookers 
(autoclaves), non-electric, brooms, shaving brushes, cocktail sticks, baby bath 
(portable), non-electric heaters for feeding bottles, drinking flasks for travellers, 
beer mugs, jars, bread bins, soap boxes, tea caddies (not of precious metal), metal 
boxes for dispensing paper towels, boxes of glass, bowls, canisters, candy boxes, not 
of precious metal, corkscrews, kettles (non-electric), bottles, bottle openers, pots, 
not of precious metal, toothbrushes, perfume burners, cabarets (trays), not of 
precious metal, coffee services not made of precious metals, coffeepots, non-electric, 
not of precious metal, decanters, menu card holders, cooking pots, skins of chamois 
for cleaning, shoe horns, shoe trees (stretchers), egg cups, not of precious metal, 
baskets, for domestic use, not of precious metal, cosmetic utensils, covers for 
dishes, pot lids, crystal (glassware), pitchers, mixing spoons (kitchen utensils), 
cooking pot sets, kitchen moulds, non-electric cooking utensils, toothpicks, cutting 
boards for the kitchen, deodorising apparatus for personal use, trivets (table 
utensils), dispensers for toilet paper, soap dispensers, signboards of porcelain or 
glass, sponges for household purposes, toilet sponges, dusting cloths (rags), 
earthenware, strainers for household purposes, flower pots, gardening gloves, gloves 
for household purposes, ice buckets, coolers (portable-), non-electric, ice moulds, 
goblets, not of precious metal, drinking flasks, insect traps, clothes pegs, crumb 
trays, moulds (kitchen utensils), toilet cases, fitted picnic baskets (including 
dishes), soap dispensers, dispensers for toilet paper, perfume vaporizers, ironing 
boards, pepper pots, not of precious metal, porcelain wares, knife rests for the 
table, pottery, dustbins, table bins, napkin rings, not of precious metal, cool bags, 
services (tableware), not of precious metal, napkin holders, not of precious metal, 
non-metal piggy banks, cloth (rags) for cleaning, glasses (receptacles); silverware; 
candlesticks of precious metals; kitchen and household receptacles; household or 
kitchen utensils of precious metal; towel holders of precious metal; services 
(tableware) of precious metal, urns of precious metal, sacred vessels of precious 
metal; indoor aquariums.

類別 Class 25
Clothing, footwear (other than orthopedic footwear), headgear, swimsuits, bathrobes, 
bibs, not of paper, berets, hosiery, boots, braces, underpants, caps, belts 
(clothing), hats, sports shoes, masquerade costumes, babies' pants, ear muffs 
(clothing), ties, mufflers, scarves, gloves (clothing), layettes, slippers, soles for 
footwear, underwear, aprons (clothing), sports clothing.

類別 Class 35
Advertising; direct mail advertising (dissemination of advertising matter); 
organisation of exhibitions for commercial or advertising purposes; business 
management; business administration; office functions; business services by means of 
grouping together for others of goods and services enabling clients to see and/or 
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purchase those goods and services in the area of clothing, footwear, fashion 
accessories, furniture, electrical household appliances, stationery, library services, 
audiovisual goods, computer goods, jewellery, cosmetics, perfumery, games and toys, 
luggage, agrifood products, beverages, travel, restaurant and hospitality; retailing 
of clothing, footwear, fashion accessories, furniture, electric household appliances, 
stationery, books, audio visual goods, computers, jewellery, cosmetics, perfumery, 
games and playthings, luggage, agri-foodstuffs, beverages.

 
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

302397817

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

THE PERSE SCHOOL
The Perse School, Hills Road,
Cambridge, CB2 2QF,
UNITED KINGDOM

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

EMILY YIP & CO LIMITED
1st Floor, Kingsfield Centre
18 Shell Street, Fortress Hill
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9,16,25,41

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

05-10-2012 

22-02-2021

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:
類別 Class 9
optical (being eyewear) apparatus and instruments; parts and fittings for the 
aforesaid goods.

類別 Class 25
Clothing, footwear, headgear; school uniforms; sports clothing; caps; hats; headgear; 
jackets; jerseys; jumpers; knitwear; neckties; scarves; shawls; sports shirts; socks; 
sports jerseys; suits; sweaters; top hats; top coats; trousers; waistcoats; waterproof 
clothing; aprons; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; none of the 
aforementioned goods being school uniform apparel or for alumni (former pupils) 
apparel.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:
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類別 Class 9
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical other than 
eyewear, weighing, measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), lifesaving and 
teaching apparatus and instruments; Apparatus and instruments for conducting, 
switching, transforming, accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; 
Apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or images; Magnetic 
data carriers, recording discs; Cash registers, calculating machines, data processing 
equipment and computers; Fire-extinguishing apparatus; DVDs, CD-ROMs; recorded media 
including computer software; downloadable publications; downloadable software; 
educational software; educational programmes; films; films bearing recorded 
educational material; DVDs, CD-ROMs, other recorded media, downloadable software all 
containing school and educational materials; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid 
goods.

類別 Class 16
Paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, not included in other classes; 
Printed matter; Book binding material; Photographs; Stationery; Adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes; Artists' materials; Paint brushes; Typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); Instructional and teaching material (except 
apparatus); Plastic materials for packaging (not included in other classes); Printers' 
type; Printing blocks; educational materials in printed form; educational materials in 
written form; educational publications; stationery for use in the educational field; 
school diaries; school photographs; school writing books; school yearbooks; school 
supplies; exercise books; examination scripts, papers and booklets; albums; books; 
calendars; cards; charts; diaries; drawing rulers; envelopes; folders; fountain pens; 
instructional and teaching material (other than apparatus); magazines and journals; 
newspapers; pads (stationery); paperweights; pamphlets; paper; paper articles; 
periodicals; publications; pictures; photographs; pens; pencils; pen cases; printed 
publications; note books; postcards; posters; rubber erasers; souvenir plastic bags; 
stationery; steel pens; writing cases; writing pads; writing paper; parts and fittings 
for all the aforesaid goods.

類別 Class 25
Clothing, footwear, headgear; school uniforms; sports clothing; caps; hats; headgear; 
jackets; jerseys; jumpers; knitwear; neckties; scarves; shawls; sports shirts; socks; 
sports jerseys; suits; sweaters; top hats; top coats; trousers; waistcoats; waterproof 
clothing; aprons; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all of the 
aforementioned goods being school uniform apparel or for alumni (former pupils) 
apparel.

類別 Class 41
Education; Providing of training; Entertainment; Sporting and cultural activities; 
education services; school services; educational academy and university services; 
research and professional consultancy relating to education and training; publishing 
services; providing online electronic publications; organising and conducting 
conferences, seminars, exhibitions, symposiums and discussion forums; design of 
educational courses, examinations and qualifications; school courses relating to 
examination preparation; school services for the teaching of languages; school courses 
relating to examination preparation; preparatory schools; pre-school education; 
boarding schools; education examination; provision of educational examination 
facilities; academic examination services; information, consultancy and advisory 
services relating to the aforesaid services.

 
[111] 註冊編號: 302526471
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Trade Mark No.: 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

Montblanc-Simplo GmbH
100, Hellgrundweg,
22525 Hamburg,
GERMANY

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

ROBIN BRIDGE & JOHN LIU
6th Floor, Emperor Commercial Centre,
39 Des Voeux Road Central,
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

3,14,16,18

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

20-02-2013 

17-02-2022

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:
類別 Class 9
Optical goods, eyeglasses, sunglasses, eyeglass frames and cases, magnifying glasses, 
cell phone cases; cover for computer and cell phone.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:
類別 Class 3
Soaps, perfumery, essential oils, preparations for body and beauty care.

類別 Class 14
Jewellery; Cuff links; tie clips; rings (jewellery) , bracelets (jewellery), earrings, 
necklaces (jewellery), brooches (jewellery); key rings of precious metal; watches, 
chronometers, clocks, watch movements, watch straps, watch bracelets, boxes of 
precious metal for watches and jewelry.

類別 Class 16
Writing instruments; fountain pens, ball-point pens, pencils, felt-tip pens, 
rollerballs, document markers, pouches for writing instruments, gift cases made of 
paper, paperboard, cardboard or plastic for writing instruments, inks and refills, 
writing pads, writing paper, replacement papers for diaries; replacement parts for 
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writing instruments, namely, nibs, caps, and clips; letter trays, writing instrument 
holders, paper pad refills; diaries, paperweights, desk sets, writing cases (sets), 
pen and pencil holders, money clips; cheque holders made of leather and imitations of 
leather; passport cases made of leather or imitations of leather.

類別 Class 18
Goods made of leather or imitation leather, namely, wallets, name cards cases as 
appendage to wallets, purses, key cases, boxes, handbags, bags for packaging, vanity 
cases (not fitted), suitcases, traveling bags, attache cases; key fobs made of leather 
and imitations of leather; credit card holders made of leather and imitations of 
leather.


